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that over time, more of the funding burden may shift to cooperating agencies, but the current 
appropriation is extremely unlikely to decrease. 
  
Considering the value of these gages for flood warning, why does USGS want to discontinue 
these? 
 
The USGS has operated streamflow-monitoring sites in Pima County as early as 1905 and 
recognizes the value of maintaining gaging sites, both for science and public safety. The 
USGS almost never wants to discontinue a gage because of their value for flood warning 
and long-term environmental data collection. They recognize that the gages listed in this IGA 
are critical to flood warning in Pima County, and the length of record is extremely valuable 
and applicable to many different environmental scientists. However, because the USGS only 
directly funds a very small percentage of its network and relies on funding partnerships, if 
those partnerships are not maintained they cannot operate the gage. 
 
From the County’s perspective, this IGA has proven extremely beneficial beyond the data 
provided by the 12 supported USGS gages. Since the District is also in the business of 
streamflow monitoring, the ability to work directly with other experts in streamflow 
monitoring is very useful. It is noteworthy that the relationship with USGS is much more 
than simply providing funds; it extends to providing a real working partnership. The USGS 
and District staff work together regularly sharing their expertise and consult with each other 
regarding flood warning and issues that may affect streamflow monitoring.  
 
Another key benefit to the District is that the USGS is able to take direct discharge 
measurements during flood events at the 12 supported sites, which allows them to verify 
the relationship between observed streamflow depth and streamflow volume. The District’s 
ALERT system directly benefits from this data, which otherwise would typically rely on 
computer simulations to equate flood depth to flood volume. Additionally, the USGS provides 
technical expertise with the District in designing and installing ALERT streamflow monitoring 
sites. Ultimately, the partnership with the USGS has made the ALERT system more robust 
and reliable, which it turn provides a direct benefit to public safety. 
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